## **VP Community Report - Parliament 1**

Hello everyone and apologies that I can't be here today.

The following update is a summary of what I have been working on these few months while in post:

- 1.) I have been setting the foundations for a project I call Operation: Seasonal Sparkle by meeting and discussing potential collaborations with various departments/ societies. This project aims to bring holiday cheer to campus in a manner that fosters meaningful cultural exchange and helps to improve mental health during a challenging time of year.
- 2.) Freshers week has been a busy and exciting time as I got to work with the Welcome team to help students and run events! The VP Inclusion and I had held a successful International Students induction during Freshers week, show casing fun Scottish culture to the incoming students!
- 3.) During the last two Soc Exec meetings we were able to give an update and provide funding from our Arts and Culture Fund! Most importantly we were able to get various new societies affiliated just time for Freshers!
- 4.) Myself and Sustainable Strathclyde are working on re-establishing the Sustainability Hub with a host of fun and exciting sustainability-oriented activities to be integrated into the schedule of the Hub!
- 5.) I will be working on a project regarding the feeling of 'place' for students. This project will be used for new students to learn about the areas current students feel at 'home' with or feel comforted by! This project aims to provide students who are just moving to Glasgow with a sense of home by providing them various spots around campus and the greater Glasgow area which may provide them comfort!